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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 5 December 2016 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 7 November 2016 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. GRANTS

The following application for a grant has been received:

(a) Wellington Cricket Club

An application for grant of £945 has been received from Wellington Cricket Club. Once again the club is asking for assistance in connection with its very successful series of winter coaching sessions for the young people of the area. This is a successful project which has been made possible by the support of the Town Council since 2010. 
Full details of the Club’s application have been previously circulated.
At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £5,350 left.

8. PROPOSED 40MPH AND 50MPH SPEED LIMIT A38 TAUNTON TO WELLINGTON
Somerset County Council’s Traffic Management team are considering a number of safety improvements on the A38 between Taunton and Wellington. One of these considerations is to reduce the current 50mph speed limit between the Heatherton Grange junction and Wellington to a 40mph speed limit.  

The highway authority adheres to guidance issued by the Department for Transport regarding the setting of local speed limits on rural single carriageway roads. The guidance acknowledges balancing the need to travel with the need to improve the quality of life for local communities. The aims of the guidance can be summarised as follows:

•        The setting of more appropriate local speed limits, including lower or higher speeds where conditions dictate. 

•        Local speed limits which better reflect the needs of all road users, not just motorised vehicles. 

•        Improved quality of life for local communities and a better balance between road safety, accessibility and environmental objectives. 

•        Improved recognition and understanding by road users of the risks involved on different types of roads, the speed limits which apply and the reasons why. 

•        Improved respect for speed limits, and in turn improved self-compliance. 

•        Continued reductions in the number of road traffic collisions, injuries, and deaths in which excessive or inappropriate speed is a contributory factor.

The assessment process for speed limits is somewhat complex and involves classifying roads into two tiers based upon their traffic function, considering accident threshold levels and establishing appropriate speed limits. An analysis of collected data along a length of road including collision assessment, flow rates, mean speeds and other measures proposed are all taken into account in this process and, in association with guidance from the Police, are used to establish appropriate speed limits. 

The Somerset Road Safety team have recently carried out speed monitoring on the A38 Wellington Road between Heatherton Grange and the Blackbird Inn, West Buckland.  The data shows that average speeds recorded within this section of the A38 are 38.6mph for southwest bound traffic and 40.5mph for northeast bound traffic.  This average speed is within the criteria for the police to consider enforcement.  Taking account of the generally low speeds and the validated collision data showing that there have been 3 KSI collisions and 11 slight injury collisions in the last 5 years recorded on this 0.8km section of the A38, Somerset Road Safety have advised that they will support any recommendation for relevant safety improvements, including a reduction in the current speed limit at this site. The roads that will be included in a new 40mph speed limit are shown on the plan attached to the agenda. 

The Traffic Management Team would welcome any comments or observations the Council wish to make on these proposals.

9. FOOTPATH BETWEEN LONGFORTH FARM ESTATE AND CHURCHFIELDS/PARKLANDS
Attached to the agenda is a picture of the link between the developing Longforth Farm estate and the older part of the town at Parklands/Church Fields. Councillor Govier has drawn attention to this link and feels that it’s a real shame that the developers weren’t able complete the link at the same time as they fulfilled their responsibilities on their part of the estate. This is a view shared by a number of local residents. He has therefore suggested that the Town Council consider funding the construction of a small piece of pavement to complete the job. No estimate of the cost of the works has been obtained but it is anticipated that the amount would not be great and could be met from the Devolved Services budget.
10. DEMAND FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGES IN TAUNTON DEANE

I have been notified that a company called CTS Traffic and Transportation are reviewing for Taunton Deane licensing department the current demand for hackney carriage and private hire in the whole district. 
The Company are aware that there are a lot of hackney carriages based in Wellington and a single space rank which though well signed on a post is not particularly well marked on the ground. They have undertaken a one Saturday survey of use of that location and the only hackney carriage activity they saw was around 22:00 and 23:00, otherwise people tended to keep clear of the rank in terms of other vehicles, but no hackney carriages ever waited there till later.

They have invited this Council, as a key stakeholder to make comment regarding service to people in Wellington by the licensed vehicles of Taunton Deane. Are there enough? Do people tend to book by phone or is the rank ever used? Do people take advantage of the high number of local hackney carriages to hail them, or do most of these vehicles simply head into Taunton?

They make the point that there are a lot of hackney carriages who claim to be based in and serve Wellington, but most must mainly work as private hire.
11. CORNHILL

At the last meeting it was suggested that one way of dealing with this problem was to engage the services of someone with birds of prey. 

I have, therefore carried out further enquiries and visited the site and discussed the situation with someone who could do this. He confirmed that the use of birds of prey would only deal with the problem if they were used on a regular basis – once or twice a week. He did, however, suggest that he could carry out a more permanent solution if it was something that the Council were prepared to do.
12. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

(a) Emergency Committee
A meeting of the Emergency Committee took place on 11 November 2016. The minutes of that meeting and decisions made are attached.

13.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
14. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £450.46 - November deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £415.02 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £80 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £128.80 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £82.90 – Telephone and broadband

(f) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – Photocopier rental

(g) TDBC - £971.64 – Grass cutting during summer months

(h) Cllr Bowrah - £45.40 – Travelling allowanc

(i) TDBC - £2,628 – Cleaning Longforth Rd toilets (July – September 2016)
(j) Quayside Publishing - £300 – Around Wellington (6 months Nov 2016 – May 2017)

(k) Edge Publications - £604.80 – Publishing Council newsletter

(l) Holland Gardening £1,815 – This relates to HRA funding that the TC were holding on behalf of Cllr Reed who successfully applied for funds to pay for work at Squirrel Court. It has already been paid.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
 28 November 2016
As this is the last meeting of the Council before Christmas the Mayor invites everyone for a little festive cheer and the traditional mince pies (lovingly made by Mrs Dyke) immediately after the meeting.
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